
Date: 25th April 2019 · . 

Update provided by: Councillor Suzanne Rutland-Barsby ~ .. 

We are reliant on donations and interest from our capital. 

The advantage of the Charity is that we are all in contact by email so 
we can make grants available quickly without referring to a future 
Trustees meeting. We also have sympathetic local retailers who help 
us out providing goods at economic prices. 

The charity continues to assist people particularly those making their 
first home i.e assistance with carpeting bare floors, Especially where 
very young children are involved. Others find themselves unable to 
afford replacement of basic domestic equipment - i.e. single mother 
with children needing a refrigerator/freezer. 

Update: 

Outside Body: 

The Ancient Charities of Hertford 

Purpose: 

To assist by provision of small grants to disadvantaged people in the 
Hertford area. The charity is made up from several very small 
historic charities in Hertford 

East Herts Council Representative(s): 

Suzanne Rutland-Barsby 

OUTSIDE BODY - ANNUAL UPDATE 



Date: 25 April 2019 . 

Update provided by: Councillor Gary Jones . 

Update: 
Nicci Statham took over as Chairman and there have been no 
invitations to Committee meetings this year. We remain in regular 
touch with the Chamber of Commerce through their membership of 
the monthly Shaping Stortford Steering Group. Networking 
breakfasts and business lunches are the Chamber's main activities. 

East Herts Council Representative(s): 
Councillor G Jones 

The Committee consists of elected officers, the secretary and 
committee members plus co-opted representatives from the County, 
District and Town Councils. 

The Chamber Committee actively champions local projects and 
interests at local, regional and government level. 

Purpose: 
The Bishop's Stortford Chamber of Commerce has been established 
for more than eighty years and has a membership of local 
businesses and organisations. Private, public and voluntary sectors 
are represented, from retailers to manufacturers and from service 
industries to charities. 

Outside Body: 
Bishop's Stortford Chamber of Commerce Committee. 

OUTSIDE BODY - ANNUAL UPDATE 



Issues around meetings of the Partnership 
- no meetings of officer management board for 2 years. 

The shared service is known as the CCTV Partnership. 

There are 4 members authorities: 
East Herts, Hertsmere North Herts and Stevenage. The Service is 
hosted by Stevenage Borough Council with the control room located 
in Stevenage. The control room is due to relocate in the summer. 

Next meeting on 10th April 

The CCTV Partnership Board had meetings on: 
29th March 2018 
4th October 2018 
22 January 2019 

Update: 

Outside Body: 

CCTV Partnership Board 

Purpose: 

The partnership has a joint (East Herts, Hertsmere, North Herts, 
Stevenage) initiative aimed at reducing the fear of crime across the 
principal public, residential, retail, business and schools within the 
partnership. The central feature of this initiative is the 24-hour, 
manned CCTV control and monitoring room facility in Stevenage. 

East Herts Council Representative(s): 
Cllrs McAndrew, Stevenson and Williamson 

OUTSIDE BODY - ANNUAL UPDATE 



Last meeting in January 2019 
Next governance steps to be considered. 
-members need to consider best form function for cctv partnership 
and whether partners were getting best value for money. 

Work on track to produce a report of the cctv review by March 2019. 
This will inform the future direction of the service, in conjunction 
with the governance review of cctv partnership. 

CClV arrangements also reviewed - cameras needing renewal as out 
of date, upgrade etc 
Work to commence 2019/2020 using resources held within 
Housing and Health 
and 5106 monies. 

Recommendations 
-schedule of recharges produced and is being considered by 
management board. · 
-both cctv partnership and partnership company take a longer term 
view and draw up a 5 year budget and business plan. 
Due end March 2019 

Joint CCTV Executive Board increased meeting arrangements from 
annually to quarterly for the foreseeable future. 

Officers began to work on recommendations. 
To enable completion 
- CCTV management board held meetings every 6 weeks. 

July - Governance review was commissioned and completed by 
August 2018. 

- joint cctv partnership had not met annually, as required by 
partnership agreement 
-urgent need for a governance review was agree by the Joint CCTV 
Executive Board. 




























































































